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1. Minutes of meeting dated Wednesday 17th January 2024 and matters 
arising 

  Minutes Agreed 

The Committee sought clarification on a variety of related issues arising from the 
presentation including tenant management, prices of properties, affordability and 
rental costs, pepper potting of tenure types in scheme to achieve social mix, 
subsidies to builders/developers to realise affordable schemes, how cost rental 
tenants would be supported should they retire/have a drop in income that puts them 
at risk of being unable to pay their rent, DCC loan/borrowing to finance Emmet Rd 
development . 

2.  Update on Working Groups 

i. Public Housing Working Group 

The Chair, as Chair of the Public Housing Working Group confirmed the group had 
not met since the last SPC meeting but will be meeting in the next few weeks. 

ii. Special Committee on Homelessness 

Cllr. Chu, Chair of the Special Committee on Homelessness advised that they will be 
meeting in the next few weeks. 

iii. Senior Citizens Working Group 

The Chair as Chair of the Senior Citizens Working Group advised that the next 
meeting will be held on the 28th of February.  

v. Oversight Committee on Animal Welfare Issues 

Cllr. Heney, Chair of the Oversight Committee on Animal Welfare Issues, advised 
that new staff have now joined the Animal Welfare Unit and the Committee is due to 
meet on the 19th of February. 

vi. Local Traveller Accommodation Consultative Committee 

This Committee met on the 19th of January and that there was a review of the 
Traveller Accommodation Program, Waste Management Plan and a review of the 
new accommodation guidelines for halting sites. The next meeting will be held on the 
22nd March. Michelle Robinson also advised that DCC are engaging with the Joint 
Oireachtas Committee on Traveller Welfare issues on the 22nd February. 



iv. Housing Disability Steering Group 

Bevin Herbert, Senior Executive Officer and incoming Chair of the Housing Disability 
Steering Group, advised that the group had their first quarterly meeting last week 
and are currently reviewing members and terms of reference.  

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                          

3. Motion in the name of Cllr Rachael Batten 

The Chair advised that as Cllr. Rachael Batten was not present, the motion would be 
deferred until the next SPC meeting, and if Cllr Batten does not attend the next 
meeting, under Standing Orders, the motion would drop.  

 

 

4. AOB. 

Having been informed by Bruce McDevitt, Age Friendly Ireland Regional Manager, of 
recent award successes The Chair congratulate DCC on their success at the Age 
Friendly Awards in Co. Wexford:. 

 The Cornamona Court Intergenerational Housing Development won 
the Age friendly Housing Award  

 The Central Area Office in Sean McDermott Street won the Age 
Friendly Communications Award.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 


